
Located at: Our Lady of  the Sacred Heart Parish,       

193 Avoca St, PO Box 309, Randwick NSW, 2031. 

www.sacredheart.org.au 

Our Mission:  

To publicise the Nation-

al Shrine of Our Lady of 

the  Sacred Heart 

[OLSH] at Randwick. 

To introduce the        

Novena to OLSH to   

others outside the      

Parish. 

To heighten awareness 

of the Spirituality of the 

Heart, and... 

The place of the         

devotion to Mary under 

the title of OLSH as a 

natural aspect of the 

Spirituality of the 

Heart. 

To inform people about 

the Mission and        

Ministries of the MSC 

and OLSH  and other               

Calendar for August: 1874: August 30th Foundation of OLSH Sisters, Issoudun by Fr Chevalier. 

1882: Fr Navarre and two companions arrive in Sydney, on way to mission in Melanesia. 

1887: First four FDNSC (OLSH) Sisters arrive in Yule Island, first MSC mission to PNG. 

1889: First community of MSC Sisters established in Hiltrup, Germany. 

1895: First OSH Sisters arrive in Kiribati. 

1946: Nine MSC from Italy  open a mission in Brazil. 

This is our fourth Newsletter from 

the National Shrine of Our Lady 

of the Sacred Heart at Randwick, 

in suburban Sydney.                        

This issue I will continue with 

some more of the Jules Chevalier 

story leading up to his Ordination.                                                 

This year marks 130 years since 

the MSC and OLSH arrived in 

Sydney...and on the well-

established principle of “ladies 

first” I will present a little of the 

early history of the OLSH Sisters 

‘down under” in Botany, NSW. 

Firstly, Jules’ story: we’ve covered 

his childhood at Richelieu and 

his mother’s great and good in-

fluence on him; his life in the 

“dull routine” of the minor semi-

nary, with his “near death experi-

ence” which loosened him up to 

trust more in God, and the awak-

ening he received when he 

“discovered” the theology and 

devotional life of the Sacred 

Heart in the major Seminary. 

OLSH Basilica Sittard, Netherlands. 

Statue crowned December 11, 1873. 

Formerly an Ursuline Convent, OLSH 

Sisters took care of the Shrine with the 

MSC in 1977. 

Introducing the        

National Shrine of Our 

Lady of the Sacred 

Heart, Randwick,     

Sydney, Australia. 
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Throughout his seminary days, Jules was single-

minded, faithful to his duties and generous in his 

disposition. Fr Cuskelly endeavours to illuminate 

for us the special charism of Fr Chevalier—the 

grace given for others through him. As well as 

looking into his writings and records about him, Fr 

Cuskelly looks at the self-identity of three Congre-

gations which trace their origins and inspiration to 

him: the MSC, OLSH and MSC Sisters. In the Con-

stitutions of all three Congregations there is a 

convergence of thought, three constants: 

“concern for people; belief in the loving-kindness 

of God revealed in Christ; and the call to make 

this known through our work and through our liv-

ing charity, kindness, our ‘humanity’.” (Cuskelly 

p.113) Reading backwards, these same three em-

phases are very evident in Fr Chevalier’s life. He 

was particularly concerned for people who suf-

fered from the “ills” of his time, the social evils of 

his day, the harshness of some spiritual traditions 

such as Jansenism, and rationalism which denied 

the spiritual dimension of the person. He felt that 

the lives of all could be enriched by a spirituality 

of the heart of Christ. (Cuskelly p114f 

We interrupt the unfolding story of Fr Chevalier 

and jump to Botany, Australia, in the year 1885 

with the arrival of the first OLSH Sisters from 

France.  

Sisters Paul Perdrix, Xavier Ryan, Madeleine Mas-

selin, Claire Dessailly and Martha Douillard ar-

rived in Sydney Jan 31 with a group of MSC 

priests and brothers. Cardinal Moran had prom-

ised the MSC a parish in the Randwick area, but 

would not make good that promise until they sent 

an English-speaking priest. He gave them charge 

of Botany, but only in the mean time. 

April 16 1885 the five Sisters and Fr Couppé took 

leave of the Marist Fathers at Hunter’s Hill who 

had offered the new missionaries hospitality, and 

established themselves in two cottages next door 

to the Police Station on Botany Rd. It was about 

half an hour’s walk to the Church built in 1860. Fr 

Couppé was to look after the MSC Mission needs 

in Melanesia (PNG-Kiribati), and Fr Hartzer, who 

spoke English, was sent from Thursday Island (the 

first MSC base set up to supply the  Pacific Mis-

sions) to take care of the needs of the Parish.  

       Fr Jules  Chevalier MSC 

 

 

OLSH Convent Botany, ca 1885. Sisters in white 

are choir Sisters, those in black habits are lay 

sisters. (This distinction was abolished soon 

after by Mother Hartzer.) The others are girls in 

the Children of Mary Sodality. 

άOur beginnings were arduous.    

Living is a stable, like Jesus we 

lacked everything, even the          

necessary things. Our school 

was that of privation but the    

Divine Heart of Jesus blessed 

our efforts.ó 

J Chevalier, Annals of the Little Society, 
p.29 



 

 

Fr Hartzer was the son of Mother Marie Louise Hartzer 

who, as a widow, had become an OLSH Sister and their 

first Mother General.  In November 1885, Fr Michael 

Tierney MSC, the English-speaking priest promised for 

Randwick, arrived and the parishes of Botany and Rand-

wick were formally handed over to the MSC with Fr 

Tierney celebrating the first Mass at Randwick on No-

vember 15th, 1885.                                                               

In the meantime, the lone Irish Sister, Xavier Ryan, 

helped by a lay teacher, commenced teaching in the 

little school beside the Church at Botany. “These first 

pupils of the old Botany school were wild and undisci-

plined and, for the most part, utterly without religious 

instruction. But they soon succumbed to the bright Irish 

personality of  Sr Xavier…” (IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ 

tǊƻǾƛƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ h[{IΣ  by Sr Venard OLSH, 1974, p.1 f) 

As the priests had moved to Randwick in November 

1885, there were no resident clergy at Botany for a peri-

od of time and Sr Xavier, with the help of a Dutch nun, 

Sr Joseph Schaap who arrived in 1888, got about and 

visited the people and won them back to their sense of 

Catholicism.  

 

Marie Louise Hartzer                    

First Mother General of the FDNSC 

And so, OLSH Sisters prepared the way, eventually, 

for the ministry of a priest at Botany. 

In December 1886, the sisters moved into their first 

Convent next to the church at Botany. 

A group of MSC Priests and Brothers, with two youth from Kiribati, with OLSH Sisters  bound 

for the Pacific Missions. Photo taken beside the OLSH Convent, Botany, late 1880s. 



Botany was a very remote place in the 1880s and 

the convent was in a lonely spot with the waters of 

Botany Bay close behind. Their nearest neighbors 

were the tanneries “which exhaled a most un-

pleasant odour during the day.” But the Sisters 

were good friends with the employees who came 

promptly to their rescue when prowlers were about 

the Convent: the ringing of the Convent bell signal-

ing their distress.                                                            

Sr Borgia, a trained teacher, one of the first to en-

ter the OLSH at Botany described her first impres-

sions: After a long journey by steam tram, “she saw 

a...Sister...teaching a group of ragged, barefooted 

children in the open air. They looked very poor. 

She spoke to this Sister who directed her to the 

convent front door. ‘Wherever am I ?’ she asked 

herself.” However, the warmth of her welcome 

made her fears vanish.                                                   

In 1894, the small novitiate at Botany was trans-

ferred to a new site at Kensington. By then there 

were five Sisters teaching 200 children at Botany. 

The Botany convent was almost destroyed by fire in 

1894, and Mr O’Rourke came to their aid and set 

them up in a house of his own, quite some distance 

from the school, until the Convent could be rebuilt.                                       

The Novena Prayer                  
Memorare to Our Lady of the Sacred Heart 

Remember, Our Lady of the Sacred Heart,       

The great things the Lord has done for you.       

He chose you for his mother;                               

He wanted you close to his cross.                        

He gives you a share in his glory.                        

He listens to your prayer.                                   

Offer him our prayers of praise and thanks-

giving. Present our petitions to Him.        

( Pause ï to recall your petitions)                   

Let us live like you in the love of your Son         

so that his Kingdom may come.                       

Lead all people to the source of living water 

that flows from his heart,                                   

Spreading over the world hope and salvation,   

justice and peace.                                                              

See our trust in you; answer our prayer.           

Show yourself always our Mother.  Amen. 

The Novena to Our Lady of the Sacred Heart has 

one session per week at OLSH Church Randwick 

on Thursday mornings 11:30-midday.                                         

You can post petitions and thanksgiving letters to 

bƻǾŜƴŀ, PO Box 309 Randwick NSW 2031                    

The text for the Novena can be found on the web: 

www.sacredheart.org.au  

Trials came in the person of Fr Hartzer MSC, son of 

Mother Hartzer, the OLSH Superior  in France, 

partly because at that time the OLSH Sisters were 

under the direction of Fr Chevalier as their Supe-

rior General—their own /ƻƴǎǝǘǳǝƻƴǎ had not 

been approved by Rome. To say the least, Fr 

Hartzer took it upon himself to meddle in the 

working of the OLSH Sisters causing much pain to 

the OLSH Superior. In 1894, he was replaced by Fr 

Chetail “who was everything that could be desired 

in his relations with the community.” (Venard p. 5)  

In 1908 Botany Parish was transferred to the    

Diocesan clergy. 

School,  Church, Presbytery 

at Botany early 1900s. 

All these buildings were de-

molished to make way for 

the extensions to Kingsford 

Smith Airport in 1955.  

A new (the present) site was 

chosen for the parish,      

including a convent and 

school. 


